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11 November 2014

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201
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Via Facsimile: 803.734.5167
Dear Governor Haley,
Congratulations on a resounding re-election win!

The physicians and staff of Palmetto Primary Care Physicians in Charleston, South Carolina would like to extend our
heartfelt congratulations to you on your re-election as the Governor of South Carolina. You have had a positive

impact an the people of our state and have created a better place for employers to grow their businesses here in
South Carolina.

We are anxious for you to continue your initiatives in your next term. We look forward to working with you to
either abolish or significantly reform the current Certificate of Need legislation and process in South Carolina to
enable Palmetto Primary Care Physicians and many other organizations throughout the state to provide greater
access to higher guality, lower cost healthcare to all patients in both the urban areas and rural areas of our state,
which will enhance your economic and employment growth objectives.

Piease feel free to call on me if | can be of any service to you or the state.

It's an even greater day in South Carolina!

Sincerely,

A

Jeff LA ehrich, MPP, MBA
Chigf/Executive Officer

Paithetto Primary Care Physicians, LLC
Palmetto Healthcare Network, LLC
Avant MSO, LLC

2500 Elms Center Road

North Charleston, SC 29406
843.820.3301 (office)

843.376.2770 (fax)

843.709.7441 (work cell)
480.235.7788 (personal cell)

Jeffl @Palmetioprimarycare com

e hrich, Def€ O] ST

7500 Elms Centre Road « North Charleston, SC 29406 « (843) 572-7727 @ Fax (843) 553-7296

www palmettoprimarycare.com




